# Our new Reception start Edison!



The school is growing with the addition of our new pupils!

# Edison Welcomes Reception Class 2018/19

Reception children have had a fun packed start to the year. Our children are fully engaged in their learning and are enjoying their Phonics, Numicon, P.E, Science and Spanish lessons. In our topic about dinosaurs, we saw our dinosaur hatch from its egg and grow into an amazing dinosaur! In Science, we grew potatoes and made our own delicious potato salad. We also had fun making flapjacks. We learnt lots of important skills such as cutting, mixing, melting and tasting!

This week as part of their topic on festivals, the children celebrated Halloween and dressed up in their fantastic costumes for photographs and a Halloween disco. We are looking forward to a more exciting and eventful learning experience next half term.







# **Diary Dates:**

#### Half term holiday

Mon 22/10/18 to Mon 29/10/18

#### First day back

Tue 30/10/18

### **Enrichment Clubs begin**

Tues 6/11/18 with Yr 2 Wed 7/11/18 with Yr 1 Thurs 8/11/18 with Rec Friday 9/11/18 Rec only Then every week thereafter!

#### **Parents Evening**

Tue 30/10/18 4pm to 7pm Thurs 1/11/18 4pm to 6pm Please book your time via Arbor or school office.

#### Anti-bullying week

Mon 12/11/18 to 16/11/18 More info to follow.

#### **Children in Need**

Fri 16/11/18 **Pyjama Day** On this day, children will be able to come to school in their pyjamas or home clothes for a donation of £1.00 to this great cause.

#### Flu Vaccinations

Thurs 22/11/18 Only for those children who have been given consent for.

#### **Reception Nativity** Concert at Church

Wed 12/12/18 at 2pm More info to follow.

#### Year 1 & Year 2 Concert

Mon 17/12/18 at 3pm More info to follow.

#### **Christmas Fair**

Thurs 13/12/18 More info to follow.

#### **Christmas Jumper Day &**

#### **Christmas Lunch**

Thurs 20/12/18

### Last day of term

Thurs 20/12/18 at 1:30pm

# School Uniform

Please ensure your child is dressed in the correct school uniform every day. We are observing that more and more children are not wearing the required uniform. Girls are wearing leggings under their dresses or skirts, which is not allowed please ensure that they are wearing tights only. Also if your child is wearing a vest underneath their clothes please ensure it is not coloured. Vests should only be white. School socks should either be black, white or

All clothing should be clearly labelled with your child's name. P.E. bags should be bought into School on a Monday and taken home on a Friday to wash, each week. NO Jewellery should be worn except for studs. We appreciate your support with this.

### Congratulations



Attendance winners for this half term

**Newton Class** - 99.4% Bell Class - 99.2% Franklin Class - 97.9% Watson Class - 98.1% Pasteur Class - 96.8% Fleming Class - 97.9% **WELL DONE NEWTON CLASS** Attendance winners for this term!!

# PTA Meeting

There will be a PTA meeting on Tuesday 30th October 2018 at 6pm.

All parents are welcome to attend; they will be discussing the organisation of future events including the Christmas Fair.

# Enrichment Clubs - Reception, Year 1 & Year 2

PLEASE NOTE THAT THESE CLUBS ARE FREE!

All Enrichment Clubs will commence from Tuesday 6<sup>th</sup> November 2018. If you have asked to join a club for your child, please check your email for club confirmation regarding the day it is running. All clubs finish at 4:45pm, so please ensure you collect your child promptly! Unless they are booked for the paid after school club provision. If you have not booked any club at all and are still interested, please check with the school office for availability. Thank you.

#### Extra-Curricular Clubs – YEAR 1&2 ONLY

Football, Indian Dance and Spanish Clubs will re-commence from Monday 5<sup>th</sup> November 2018, If your child has been booked on any of these clubs, kindly top up your account with another 6 weeks' worth of payments via Scopay (our online parent pay system).

#### **School Reminders**

Autumn 2 Term begins Tuesday 30th October 2018 at 8.45am

Breakfast Club will run as normal at 8am and After School Club at 3.45pm.

#### **Absence**

You must only keep your child off School if they are really unwell due to high temperature, vomiting and sickness! On the day of any absence, please call the School Office by 8.45am.

### Lateness

Please could you ensure you bring your child to school on time for registration and no later than 8:45am

## **Breakfast & After School Clubs**

If you would like to use this provision, could you please ensure you book using the online account at www.scopoay.com/schools as the clubs are now becoming more and more popular, we need to make sure pupil adult ratio is sufficient. If you need to book at short notice or encounter any problems using this service, please call the school office to check availability and further assistance.

We wish you all a very happy half term from all the Edison Team!